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Dear Ms. Monica Auer: 

 

This letter is further to your request of April 9, 2021, to obtain: 

      

“The CRTC said in Broadcasting Regulatory Policy CRTC 2014-554 at para. 67 that it 

“will publish annual lists of radio stations in compliance and non-compliance with the 

Commission’s regulations and their conditions of licence.” Please provide a link to these 

lists. ” 

 

I regret to inform you that the lists to which you refer are no longer available on our web site. A 

decision was made to remove them because it was not possible to have accurate, up to date 

information always available.  

 

However, license renewal or ownership decisions that highlight non-compliance are available on 

our web site. As an example, if you are looking for radio stations found in non-compliance 

through a 2020 renewal, carry out the following steps: 

 

 Search the term Radio 

 Filter results by type ‘decisions’,  

 Filter results by subject ‘compliance’,  

 Filter results by year ‘2020’. 

 

Any non-compliance will be explained in the body of the decision under a special section. For an 

example, see Broadcasting Decision 2020-239 https://crtc.gc.ca/eng/archive/2020/2020-239.htm. 

 

Please be advised that you are entitled to submit a complaint regarding the processing of this 

request to the following address: Office of the Information Commissioner of Canada, 30 Victoria 

Street, Gatineau (Québec) K1A 1H3. The ATIA allows a complaint to be made within 60 days of 

the receipt of this notice. 
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This completes our processing of your request. Should you have any questions, you may contact 

Karine Lacroix at 873-353-4591 or via e-mail at aiprp-atip@crtc.gc.ca. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Claude Doucet 

Secretary General  
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